A Word in Edgewise . . .
 
       I want to start out this week congratulating Haysville on the grand opening of its brand new Community Library.   I got to attend the Gala celebration on Saturday night and the ribbon cutting ceremony on Sunday afternoon.   This wonderful new community space is not just functional but has an architectural and aesthetic quality that will endure and inspire for generations to come.   If you have a chance stop by to see what long term vision, community support and funding,  and tenacity can bring to a community.   It is located in the heart of the beautiful historic district in Haysville.
 
          We are deep in the middle of budget deliberations over the next several weeks.   This will be an important budget for a lot of different reasons.   First, our actions this year depending on what we do will set the stage for the more critical years of 2011 and  2012.  Right now we are in pretty good shape as a County in a time of uncertainty at the State level.  Their actions could certainly change the paradigms we  are operating under at the present time.   Any extreme actions this year could cause un-intended consequences for service provision, employee retention, and key County functions in the out years.  
 
          Secondly, tough economic years tend to draw on more government services such as mental health, aging, disabilities, housing, etc. and many times increases the need for the criminal justice system.  It is imperative that we understand our core values as a County and insure we are prudent with resources but keep a watchful eye on the service deliver that citizens have come to expect.
 
          Finally,  we have made some tough decisions in the last few years to maintain  financial stability and a sustained fund balance.  While I am an advocate for using the fund balance in a targeted and strategic manner to offset long-term bonding and debt load, I am not for depleting cash reserves and fund balances on the short term when the residual effects are quickly diminished.   There is some tightening up to be done at the County.  The economy is unstable and we have neighbors that are affected by it.   And I think the public expects it.  But I also think the public wants us to do our homework, understand our charge to provide governmental services, maintain a sustainable financial position, and keep their best interests in mind in doing so.
 
          We have two public hearings coming up to offer the public a chance to weigh in on the 2010 budget.   The dates are Wednesday July 22 and Wednesday August 5.   These are our Commission meeting times that start at 9:00 a.m.     The budget can be found on line at www.sedgwickcounty.org or at any public library.   I would urge any citizens with questions, concerns, advocacies or issues to participate.   That’s all for this week.   Thanks for letting me get a word in edgewise.    tn
